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We have spent the month of November talking about why we have Thanksgiving.  The children have learned about the Mayflower, the Pilgrims, the Native Americans and the first year of life in the new world.  We have talked about what it means to be a pilgrim and the hard journey they took on the Mayflower to get here. We also had a chance to learn a few fun facts about turkeys.
This month, we will focus on reading many versions of the Gingerbread Man stories and comparing them.  We will also learn about reindeer by reading both fiction and nonfiction books.
	
What have we been doing?
· Thanksgiving: The children have listened to many books about the journey from England to Massachusetts and why the pilgrims left.  We thought about the Mayflower and the hardships the pilgrims had on this journey.  We talked about the first winter in Massachusetts and how the Native Americans helped the pilgrims survive.  We have learned about what Thanksgiving means and what it means to be thankful.
· Writing: The children worked on writing facts about the Mayflower and Pilgrims.  We also gathered facts about turkeys and wrote a “Fun Fact” Book using a question format.
· At home, continue to work on the 100 words that they should be learning to spell in first grade.
· Math: We have continued to work on addition and subtraction facts and word problems.  We have talked, in depth, about the strategies we can use to solve a math problem.  These strategies help the children become more fluent with the facts.  We use the term “popcorn math” to help them understand what fluent means and continue to practice ways to be fluent weekly.
· Reading: We continue to work on reading new words by breaking them into chunks and rimes that we know.  Please continue to read with your children at home.  Each week we are adding 7-8 new words to our reading and writing list.  From these words, the children are learning about sound patterns and structures.  They are using these patterns and structures to help them problem solve other unknown words.  If your child comes to a word they do not know, ask them to look for chunks and rimes. We have been working on this in class.

Reminder:
The children go outside EVERY day.  It is important to be sure your child comes to school with a jacket, boots, hat and mittens.  While snow is on the ground, please send your child to school with snow pants.  I ask that all children come to school with a change of shoes so we are not wearing boots all day.  Thank you for providing your children with the proper outside clothing!

Dates to Remember:
* December 13th  – Making of Gingerbread Houses 1pm in the gym
* December 16th- Candy Cane Day- Wear Red and White
* December 17th- Deck the Halls- Wear your Ugly Holiday shirt/sweater
* December 18th- Holiday Character Day- Dress as your favorite holiday character
* December 19th- Winter Wonderland- Wear Blue and White
* December 19th-- Holiday Concert in the gym 1pm
* December 20th- The Polar Express- Wear your holiday PJ’s
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